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Nebraska Chapter Newsletter 
Issue #57  Summer 2019 

 

Excellence in the practice of agricultural pursuits 

 

 
 

President’s Message 

As most of you know, 2018 was the centennial year of the Nebraska 
Chapter of the Honor Society of Agriculture, Gamma Sigma Delta. As 
our organization begins its next 100 years, I hope you take the 
opportunity to think about what has been accomplished since 1918 
and how agriculture has become the most successful applied science 
ever. 
 
However, as we begin our next 100 years many challenges remain; 
challenges that will require complex, new ways of thinking. It was our 
great pleasure to learn from Dr. Elizabeth VanWormer as our guest 
speaker at our 2019 annual meeting as she introduced One Health, a 
new paradigm for agriculture. Liz spoke on One Health in Nebraska and 
Beyond and she is IANR’s One Health coordinator. If you missed her 
talk or want to learn more about this new paradigm for agriculture 
visit Nebraskaonehealth.unl.edu.   
 
In the upcoming year, we will be asking for your help in recognizing 

students, staff, and faculty to celebrate their accomplishments. To ensure accountability to the membership 
we will conduct a financial audit of the chapter. We have heard from our student members that they are 
eager to have a larger, more meaningful role in Gamma Sigma Delta. Please share your novel ideas with us.  
 
Members Count and make a difference. Please join us in recruiting new members. Another way to make a 
difference and to recognize our excellent student work is to make a contribution to the Nebraska Chapter 
Gamma Sigma Delta Graduate Student Award fund. Our goal is to raise $25,000 to endow it permanently. 
Your contributions will assist us in reaching this goal. The current balance in the fund is $20,851.25. You will 
find a form to donate by check later in this newsletter or it is easy to donate online at: 
https://nufoundation.org/search?fundSearch=true&q=10996 
 
Gamma Sigma Delta is a voluntary organization and relies on many people for success and many thanks are 
due. When you have the opportunity, thank the CASNR, Extension, and ARD Deans for their generous support 
of our chapter that assists our focus on recognizing student and faculty accomplishment in IANR. The 
chapter’s executive committee of Dennis Brink, Dana Boden, Robert Wright, Steve Waller, John Westra, and 
Dan Husmann have been strong supporters for a long time and have done so much for us. And a special thank 
you to our newest member to the Executive Committee, President-Elect Paul Hay.  
 
Gary Brewer, President,  
Nebraska Chapter Honor Society of Agriculture, Gamma Sigma Delta  

http://nebraskaonehealth.unl.edu/index.asp
https://nufoundation.org/search?fundSearch=true&q=10996
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We are pleased to announce that two of our 

undergraduate initiates this year, Kaitlin Taylor and 

Micah Most, are recipients of $500 scholarships from 

Gamma Sigma Delta International for outstanding 

academics and service! 

Welcome New Members  
Nebraska Chapter Members inducted at the GSD Initiation & Awards Reception Sunday, January 27, 2019. 
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Recipients of 

Gamma Sigma Delta Awards 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Award of Merit for Outstanding Achievement recipient, Terence Hejny  

Nebraska LEAD Program with presenters, Mike Boehm, Harlan Vice 

Chancellor for the Institute of Agriculture and Natural Resources and 

Allen Blezek, Professor Emeritus, Agricultural Leadership, Education & 

Communication 

 

 

          

Award of Merit  
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Award of Merit 

Award of Merit for Outstanding Achievement recipient Marjorie J. 

Kostelnik – Senior Associate to the President, University of Nebraska 

with presenters Mike Boehm, Harlan Vice Chancellor for the Institute of 

Agriculture and Natural Resources and Steve Waller Director Center 

for Grassland Studies 
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Excellence in Research Award 
 

Excellence in Research recipient Rodney Moxley Veterinary Medicine & 

Biomedical Sciences with presenters: Archie Clutter, Dean and Director, 

Agricultural Research Division & Clayton Kelling Assoc. Dean College of 

Agricultural Sciences and Natural Resources & Director School of Veterinary 

Medicine & Biomedical Sciences  
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Excellence in Teaching Award 

 

Excellence in Teaching recipient Jennifer Wood Animal Science with 

presenters Tiffany Heng-Moss Dean, College of Agricultural Sciences and 

Natural Resources and Renee McFee Assistant Professor ISU/UNL Coop Vet 

Med Education Program  
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 Excellence in Extension Award 
 
  

Excellence in Extension recipient Amit Jhala Agronomy & 

Horticulture with presenters: Chuck Hibberd Dean and Director, 

Nebraska Extension and Shripat Kamble Emeritus Professor 

Entomology 
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Outstanding Student Recognition 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outstanding Graduate Student  
 

 

Outstanding Graduate Student, Meetpal Kukal (Biological Systems 

Engineering) with Suat Irmak, Harold W. Eberhard Distinguished Professor 

Biological Systems Engineering and Archie Clutter, Dean and Director, 

Agricultural Research Division 
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Outstanding Graduate Student  

Finalists 

 

Finalists for Outstanding Graduate Student Recipients 

Ethan Barnes (Agronomy & Horticulture); Jordan Reinders (Entomology) 

Luis Eduardo Sabillón Galeas; Rafael Segura Munoz;  and  Junsi Yang (Food 

Science and Technology) with Archie Clutter, Dean and Director, 

Agricultural Research Division 
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Arthur von Bergen Memorial Award Recipient 

Arthur von Bergen, alumnus of the University of Nebraska class of 1926, 

distinguished himself in the University as a leader and a scholar devoted 

to the field of agriculture and in giving service to his fellow man.    The 

Arthur Von Bergen Memorial Award presented in recognition of a 

graduating senior in the College of Agricultural Sciences and Natural 

Resources (formerly College of Agriculture) who has maintained a high 

academic record and is active in worthwhile student activities. 

  

 
 

Arthur von Bergen Memorial Award Recipients: Shannyn Bird 

Biochemistry and Molli Hagge Agribusiness with Tiffany 

Heng-Moss, Dean, College of Agricultural Sciences and 

Natural Resources 
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Outstanding Undergraduate Student  
 

 

Finalists for Outstanding Undergraduate Student 

Brianna Krokaugger (Microbiology); Heather Stamm (Nutrition & 

Health Sciences) With Outstanding Undergraduate Student – Erika 

Swenson (Fisheries and Wildlife) 
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Outstanding Undergraduate Senior & 

Finalists for Outstanding Undergraduate Senior 

        

Finalists for Outstanding Undergraduate Senior: Molli Hagge (Agribusiness); 

Trevin Ball (Nutrition and Health Sciences); Shannyn Bird (Biochemistry); 

Micah Most (Animal Science) with Outstanding Undergraduate Senior Kaitlin 

Taylor (Agricultural Education) 
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Nebraska Chapter Gamma Sigma Delta  

Annual Meeting 2019 

Thursday, April 11, 2019 

 

The Nebraska Chapter Seminar and Annual Meeting was held in the Nebraska East Union. It began with 

an informative presentation by Dr. Elizabeth VanWormer, University of Nebraska-Lincoln's One Health 

Coordinator, “One Health in Nebraska and Beyond.” 

 

The Annual Meeting was then called to order at 4 p.m. by Chapter President Gary Brewer. President 

Brewer announced new Chapter President-Elect Paul Hay. President Brewer also thanked the IANR 

Dean’s Offices for their financial support of the January  Initiation and Awards Reception. 

 

Paul Hay moved and Dann Husmann seconded approval of the previous minutes as presented. Motion 

approved by voice vote. 

 

Robert Wright presented the Treasurer’s report on behalf of Secretary- Treasurer Dennis Brink. It was 

noted the financial support of the January reception helped. The Foundation account now has close to 

$20K. Husmann moved and John Westra seconded approval of the Treasurer’s report. Motion approved 

by voice vote.  

 

Wright then reported membership now includes approximately 50 initiates. There are many inactive 

members. Attendees were encouraged to remind colleagues to renew membership. 

 

President Brewer noted an audit will be conducted and the conclusion of the audit included in the 

newsletter. 

 

There was some discussion regarding engaging student members after initiation. 

Topic suggestions for speakers was solicited. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Submitted by Dana W. R. Boden, Chapter Historian 

 

 

Annual Meeting and Seminar 
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In Memoriam 

David Lee Keith  

David Lee Keith, retired Professor & Extension Entomologist at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln, 

dedicated husband, father, and friend, passed away at age 78 in Lincoln, Nebraska on February 4, 2019.  

A native of Amboy, MN, Keith was born Dec. 7, 1940 in Mankato, MN to Wendell and Verdeen Keith. He 
received a B. S. in Biology with a minor in Chemistry from Gustavus Adolphus College in St. Peter, 

Minnesota in 1962. He completed an M. S. degree in Entomology from University of Minnesota in 1965.   

He began his employment with UNL in 1965 as a teaching and research assistant.  In 1967 he was 

promoted to Instructor. During this time he pursued a Ph. D. in Entomology which he completed in 

1971.  Dave was appointed an Assistant Professor of Entomology in 1971. He was promoted to Associate 

professor in 1974 and to Professor in 1980. 

During his time at UNL, Dave Keith conducted extension programs on a variety of pest problems, including 
agronomic and horticultural crop insects, public health, urban and stored product pests, and rangeland 

grasshoppers.  He was known statewide from his weekly appearances on the “Backyard Farmer” live 

gardening show produced by Nebraska Extension and televised on Nebraska Educational Television. 

Dave took sabbatical leave during 1985-1986 to serve as a consultant to the USAID Mid-America 

International Agricultural Consortium Dryland Agriculture Research Project in Settat, Morocco, and later 

served as Team Leader for this project from 1987-1991.  While in Morocco he conducted research on 

Hessian fly biology, economic thresholds and varietal resistance in cereal crops. 

When he returned to UNL he refocused his efforts to meet department needs in Urban Entomology and 

distance education. He led the development of the first Nebraska Urban Pest Management Conference in 

1992, which addressed the needs of urban pest management professionals working in structural pest 
control, public health and stored product pest control. This popular annual program continues today.  He 

taught residential and online courses in Field Crop Entomology, Horticultural Entomology and Urban and 

Industrial Entomology. 

Dave was active in Gamma Sigma Delta and was initiated into the Nebraska Chapter in 1967.  He was the 

Membership Coordinator for the Nebraska Chapter for many years.  He was also a member of several 

other professional and honorary societies, including: Epsilon Sigma Phi, Phi Beta Delta, Sigma Xi, the 

Nebraska Cooperative Extension Association and the Entomological Society of America.  He was active 

and served in several leadership roles, including President of the Partners of the Americas, Nebraska/Piaui 

Partnership, President of Phi Beta Delta (Alpha Phi Chapter), the Society of International Scholars. 

A few of his significant awards include Distinguished Service Award (1984) Nebraska Cooperative 

Extension Association; Outstanding Service Award (1983) Partners of the Americas; Award of Merit (1983) 

Nebraska Honey Producers; Epsilon Sigma Phi State Distinguished Service Award (1997); and Extension 

Award of Merit, Nebraska Chapter of Gamma Sigma Delta (1998). His online course, Urban and Industrial 

Entomology, won a Telly Award in 1998.  

He retired from UNL in 2004. 

Survivors include his wife of 58 years, Brenda, daughters Becky (Dr. Mark) Coffelt, Jennifer Keith, Melissa 

(Shawn) Michaud, Rachele Keith; granddaughters Hallie (Tyler) Eby, Polly and Piper Michaud, and sister 

Sandra Keith. 
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In Memoriam 

David S. Wysong 

David S. Wysong, 84, of Lincoln, passed away October 27, 2018. David was born on April 20, 1934, to 

Noel B. and Dorothy E. (Michener)  Wysong in Kentucky and raised in Park Ridge, Ill. David had a good 
childhood, teaming up with his older sister Martha to relentlessly tease his younger siblings Miriam and 

Bryan. Between 1953-1956, David served in the Army Signal Corps (as a cryptographer) in Korea. After a 

three year courtship, David married Sally Goodfriend in 1958.  

David earned his bachelor's and master's degrees at Colorado State University and his doctorate in Plant 
Pathology at the University of Illinois, Champaign-Urbana. He was inducted into the Nebraska Chapter of 

GSD in November of 1969. David enjoyed a fulfilling career as a professor of Plant Pathology at the 

University of Nebraska-Lincoln, serving the state of Nebraska through extension research on plant 
diseases. Taking up flying, David discovered the beauty of Nebraska from the air. He enjoyed his work with 

farmers, foresters, extension agents, aerial applicators and many others. David was also a panelist for 31 
years on Backyard Farmer, the longest running, local educational television show in the United States. 

David retired in 1995 as professor emeritus. 

David and Sally had five children, Wendy Wysong (Tracy Rickett), Michael Wysong (Marcela), Jody 

Donovan (Nate), Elizabeth Wysong Hoffart (Matt), and Megan Wysong (Michael Holmes). Sally died in 

2000, after a five year battle with ovarian cancer. 

He might have been the friendly volunteer who gave you a cookie when you donated blood at the Blood 

Bank or brought supplies to a family member in hospice or showed you to your seat at St. Mark's UMC, or 
at the Lied Center. David met Marilyn Allen during a medical mission trip to Mexico in 2002 and they've 

been together ever since. David and Marilyn have enjoyed dancing, traveling, and spending time together. 

He has frequently commented that he is so fortunate to have loved two women who have loved him back 

just as deeply. David is survived by his brother; Bryan Wysong (Terry), sister; Miriam Meyer (Jerry), his five 

children, 14 grandchildren, two great-grandchildren, numerous nieces and nephews, and his beloved 

Marilyn Allen. 
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In Memoriam 

Lowell E. Moser 

Lowell E. Moser, 79, of Lincoln, died on April 27, 2019 after a long battle with cancer. He was born March 
19, 1940, near Akron, OH, to Jess E. and Velma (Lowry) Moser. In 1946, the family moved to Seville, Ohio, 

and he grew up on a small dairy farm. Lowell graduated from Westfield High School in LeRoy, (now 
Westfield Center) OH, in 1958. After attending Ohio University for one year, he transferred and received 

his B.S. from The Ohio State University in 1962. Lowell was initiated into Gamma Sigma Delta by The Ohio 

State University chapter January 1961. He earned his M.S. degree in Range Management from Kansas State 

University in 1964, and a Ph.D. in Forage and Turf Physiology from The Ohio State University in 1967. 

After three years as an assistant professor at OSU, Lowell accepted a position in Forage/Range teaching 
and research at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln. From 1970, to his retirement in 2005, he was a 

Professor of Agronomy at UNL. He took a sabbatical leave at the University of Missouri-Columbia in 1979. 
He taught courses in Forage and Range Management and Forage Physiology and his research was focused 

on grass physiology and growth. Lowell advised numerous B.S., M.S., and Ph.D. students, and many student 

groups. He was active in the leadership of numerous Department, College, and UNL committees. 

Dr. Moser received numerous awards including a UNL/Amoco Distinguished Teaching Award in 1974, 

several UNL Advising Awards, the Gamma Sigma Delta International Service to Agriculture in 2001, and 
the CSSA/Monsanto Distinguished Career Award in 2008. He was awarded the Sunkist Fiesta Bowl 

Professorship in 1994, which he held for the rest of his career. Dr. Moser was named Fellow of the 

American Society of Agronomy (ASA), Crop Science Society of America (CSSA), American Association for 
the Advancement of Science (AAAS), and the North American Colleges and Teachers of Agriculture 

(NACTA). He received the Outstanding Service to Agriculture from Kansas State University in 1995. Dr. 

Moser was elected to many leadership positions including president of his professional organizations, ASA, 

CSSA, and the Honor Society of Agriculture-Gamma Sigma Delta. After retirement, he served on the 
Board and as President of the UNL Emeriti Association. He chaired the ASA Centennial Celebration 

Committee and also the Department of Agronomy and Horticulture Centennial Committee. He was a 

member of the Society for Range Management, Alpha Zeta, FarmHouse, and the St. Mark’s United 

Methodist Church. He also was interested in genealogy, traveling, reading, and gardening. 

He leaves his wife of 54 years, Lovell Hunziger Moser, daughter and husband Carrie and Phil Heermann, 
granddaughters Melanie and Molly; son and wife, William and Christine Moser, grandson Zachary and 

granddaughter Emily. He was preceded in death by his parents, Velma and Jess Moser. 
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In Memoriam 

Jack Schinstock 

“Jack L. Schinstock, 71, of Lincoln died on July 10, 2019. He was born in Dodge City, Kansas to Edward and 

Marion (Mallow) Schinstock. He was raised on a small wheat and dairy farm in Eastern Ford County Kansas 

and graduated from Ford High School in 1966. Following graduation from the State University of New York 

College at Brockport in 1970, Jack spent three years as a Peace Corps volunteer serving in El Salvador, 

Central America at the National School of Agriculture. He received a Master of Agriculture (1974) from 

the University of Florida and a Doctor of Education (1977) from Virginia Tech. In 1985 Jack married Janeth 

(Jan) Radenslaben of Lincoln, Nebraska. 

Jack served the University of Nebraska-Lincoln as a faculty member and administrator in the College of 

Agricultural Sciences and Natural Resources for more than 37 years, fully retiring in December, 2013. He 

was a half-time associate dean for student affairs in the college for 22 years and taught applied agricultural 

systems technology courses in the Department of Biological Systems Engineering during his entire tenure at 

the University. It is said that he created a legacy of empowering students to achieve more than they 

envisioned. 

He enjoyed reading, history, restoring his 100+ year old home, working outdoors, and traveling around his 

adopted state. Volunteer service at the Lincoln Children's ZOO, Matt Talbot Kitchen, Lincoln Food Bank, 

Lincoln Parks and Recreation, Lincoln Convention and Visitors Bureau, and EduCare through the Kiwanis 

organization consumed most of his time outside of his professional career. He was also a member of the 

Fitzgerald Council of the Knights of Columbus and St. Teresa's Catholic Church. 

Jack is preceded in death by his wife, his parents, a brother, Bruce, and a sister, Mary Jo Tasset. He is 

survived by daughter Allison McGinn and husband Tom, son Michael and wife Tina and grandsons Jude and 

Levi. Other survivors include: sisters Toni Ann (Gerald) Trebilcock, Arvada, Colorado; Vicki (Richard) 

Brownrigg, Creede, Colorado; Denise (Steve) Riegel and Peggy Taylor, Dodge City, Kansas, and brothers 

John (Brenda), Yates Center, Kansas and Kenny (Karla) Dodge City, Kansas; brother-in-law Duane Tasset 

of Dodge City, Kansas; brother-in-law/sister-in-law Raleigh and Ruth Radenslaben of Lincoln and many 

nieces and nephews.” https://www.bmlfh.com/obituary/jack-schinstock 

Furthermore, Jack was initiated into Gamma Sigma Delta by the Virginia Tech Chapter April 4, 1977. He 

was very active in the Nebraska Chapter of Gamma Sigma Delta. For many years, Jack was the go to 

person for recognition of undergraduate students by Gamma Sigma Delta serving on initiation and 

scholarship committees. He served as Gamma Sigma Delta Treasurer (1988-1989), Secretary (1989-1990), 

Vice-President (1990-1991) and President (1991-1992). 

 

https://www.bmlfh.com/obituary/jack-schinstock
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Gamma Sigma Delta Committees 2019 
 

 
EXECUTIVE  

President:  Gary Brewer 

President-Elect: Paul Hay 

Secretary/Treasurer: Dennis Brink 
Membership Coordinator:  Bob Wright 
Historian:  Dana W.R. Boden 
Past-President: John Westra 

 

AWARD OF MERIT  

Ron Yoder (2019)* 

Allen Blezek (2020) 
P. Stephen Baenziger (2020) 

Marjorie J. Kostelnik (2021) 

Terence Hejny (2021) 
 

EXTENSION AWARD  
Robert Wright (2019)* 

Matt Spangler (2020) 
Amit Jhala (2021) 

 

RESEARCH AWARD  
Jeyam Subbiah (2019)* 

Stephen Kachman (2020) 
Rodney Moxley (2021) 

 

TEACHING AWARD  
Tom Burkey (2019)* 

Tom Weissling (2020) 
Jennifer Wood (2021) 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

AUDIT 

Julie Albrecht 
 

INITIATION AND AWARDS 

BANQUET 
John Westra 

Dennis Brink 
Bob Wright 

Dana W.R. Boden 
 

INTERNATIONAL AWARD FOR 

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE - TBA 

 

SEMINAR -TBA 
 

MEMBERSHIP  

Bob Wright (Coordinator) 
 

SCHOLARSHIP RECOGNITION - 
TBD 

 
 

 

* Chairperson 
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Gamma Sigma Delta 

Outstanding Graduate Student Award Fund 

Your Nebraska Chapter of Gamma Sigma Delta has established a fund at the University of 
Nebraska Foundation to allow us to expand our recognition of high standards of scholarship to the 
graduate student ranks. The Gamma Sigma Delta Outstanding Graduate Student Award Fund was 
initiated with a $750 grant from the international Gamma Sigma Delta organization. The fund is an 
expendable fund at this time; however, our goal is to raise $25,000 to endow it permanently. Your 
contributions will assist us in reaching this goal. The current balance in the fund is $20,851.25. 

A Gamma Sigma Delta Outstanding Graduate Student Award Selection Committee will organize 
the application and selection process. Graduate students in Agriculture, Human Sciences, and 
related sciences who have demonstrated outstanding accomplishment in their teaching, research, 
or extension endeavors, and great promise for future academic contributions in their field of 
expertise are eligible. 

For more information, call 800-432-3216 or visit the website at www.nufoundation.org 

 

 

 

 

Gamma Sigma Delta Outstanding Graduate Student Award Fund #10996.  

You may make your donation by  

I. Mailing the following form to: 

University of Nebraska Foundation 

P.O. Box 82555 

Lincoln, NE 68501-2555 


Enclosed is my check for $        payable to the University of Nebraska 

Foundation for the Gamma Sigma Delta Outstanding Graduate Student Award Fund 

#10996 
 
Name: 
 
Address    

 
City    State    Zip Code    

 

Email    Phone     

 

OR 

II. Give online at: https://nufoundation.org/search?fundSearch=true&q=10996  

 


http://www.nufoundation.org/
https://nufoundation.org/search?fundSearch=true&q=10996
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GAMMA SIGMA DELTA 
 

2019 ANNUAL DUES NOTICE FOR NEBRASKA 

CHAPTER 

 

:  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 1, 2019 

 

TO: Gamma Sigma Delta Members 

 
SUBJECT: Renewal of Active Membership / Dues for 2019 

 
If you have not already done so, please renew your membership in Gamma Sigma Delta. Please 
recall that GSD membership is based on the calendar year and runs from January 1 – December 

31. In keeping with tradition, I am sending just this single notification for paying your 
2019 dues. We are counting on your continuing support of our honorary society. Please be sure 

to print off and complete the appropriate form and respond today. 

 
Dues are $20 per year. Please make your check ($20 for 2019, or $20 per year for multiple 
years) payable to Gamma Sigma Delta (please don’t mail cash) and send it, along with your 

completed membership form, to me at one of the addresses indicated on the form. 

 
Nebraska Chapter of Gamma Sigma Delta members who have paid their dues are listed on the 
next page year. Those of you who have paid dues in advance please check to see if my extension 

date is correct for your prepaid dues. If you were an active member in 2018 and your name is 
not on this list, your membership has expired. 

 

If you wish to be placed on the GSD inactive list, do not send dues but check the appropriate box 
on the form and return it to me. If I do not hear from you by July1, 2019, I will remove your 

name from our active membership. You can always return to active membership just by sending 

me your annual dues. Also, if you know of GSD members who have moved to Nebraska, please 

send me their name(s) and address(es) or have them contact me so they can become active here. 
We wish to welcome all of you who have recently transferred into our Nebraska Chapter. 

 
Best regards, 

Robert J. Wright 

Robert J. Wright  

Membership Coordinator 
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Last Name First Name Year Active Membership 

   

Barnes Ethann 12/31/2019 

Beede Kristin 12/31/2019 

Bernthal Rebecca A 12/31/2019 

Bidne Katie 12/31/2019 

Bierma David L. 12/31/2019 

Boden Dana W 12/31/2019 

Brewer Gary J. 12/31/2019 

Briese Lee 12/31/2019 

Cadaret Caitlin 12/31/2019 

Clutter Archie 12/31/2019 

Erickson Galen 12/31/2019 

Grassini Patricio 12/31/2019 

Hartman Terra 12/31/2019 

Hejny Terrence A. 12/31/2019 

Husmann Dann 12/31/2019 

Isom Loren D. 12/31/2019 

Larson Jonathan L. 12/31/2019 

McFee Renee 12/31/2019 

Moxley Rod 12/31/2019 

Nixon Jennifer S 12/31/2019 

Petersen Jessica L. 12/31/2019 

Read Paul E 12/31/2019 

Reinders Jordan 12/31/2019 

Spangler Matthew 12/31/2019 

Springman Shelby 12/31/2019 

Weissling Thomas 12/31/2019 

Westra John 12/31/2019 

Wright Robert J 12/31/2019 

Yang Junsi 12/31/2019 

Aiken David 12.31/2019 

Blankenship Erin 12/31/2020 

Breesawitz Stacy 12/31/2020 

Jacobson Julie J. 12/31/2020 

Active Members Nebraska Chapter Gamma Sigma Delta 

Note Award of Merit recipients and retired members wishing to remain on 

mailing list do not pay dues. If you have retired and wish to stay on our mailing 

list please contact Dennis Brink (dbrink1@unl.edu). 

mailto:dbrink1@unl.edu
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Jacobson Michael B. 12/31/2020 

Yates Dustin T. 12/31/2020 

Youm Ousmane 12/31/2020 

Baenziger P Stephen 12/31/2021 

Burkhart-Kriesel Cheryl A 12/31/2021 

Calkins Chris R 12/31/2021 

Sindelar Michael 12/31/2021 

Zempleni Janos 12/31/2021 

Gilley John E 12/31/2022 

Jhala Amit 12/31/2022 

Lubben Bradley D. 12/31/2022 

Rasby Richard J 12/31/2022 

Hibberd Charles A 12/31/2023 
 

In addition, there are 29 Award of Merit and 12 retirees remaining active. 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

FORM 

 
 
 

  I am enclosing $20 as I wish to remain an active member for 2019 

 
  Payment in ADVANCE. I am enclosing $ _______ to extend my active membership 

  years at $20 per year. 

  I am NOT enclosing a dues payment as I wish to become inactive. 

 
  I have RETIRED and wish to remain ON the mailing list 

 
  I have RETIRED and wish to be taken OFF the active mailing list. 
 
 

To save mailing costs, please provide your e-mail address below. 

 
NAME                         

 
ADDRESS                               

 
            ZIP  Code    

 
PHONE                  

 
E-MAIL            
 
 

Please return the completed form to: 

 

For On-Campus Mail For U.S. Mail 
 

 

Robert J. Wright Robert J. Wright 

GSD Membership Coordinator GSD Membership Coordinator 

Entomology Department Entomology Department 

ENTO 103 - 0816 University of Nebraska-Lincoln 

Lincoln NE 68583-0816  
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